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Cape Elizabeth Facilities Department
Memo
October 25, 2011
TO: 
Michael McGovern, Town Manager

Jeanne Gross, Portland Head Light Curator 

From: 
Greg Marles, Director of Facilities
RE:
Portland Head Light
We have been recently contacted by the US Coast Guard that we need to address the interior walls and stair cases at the Portland Head Light Tower.  The interior paint is peeling and causing a concern as it is lead based.  
The interior space was cleaned by Abatement Professionals so the lighthouse could be opened on lighthouse day in September, but was a temporary measure.

We need to address the peeling paint by scraping all surfaces, treating the walls with a breathable primer and refinish with a breathable finish coat.  We have been in contact with the Maine Historic Preservation Commission seeking approval for this project.  They have reviewed a submission by Abatement Professionals as well as the materials used to recoat the walls and stairway giving it approval for this project to move forward.
The cost for this project is as follows:

Abatement Professionals



$41,000.00

Temporary heating costs



$5,250.00

Contingency funds 10%



$4,625.00

Projected project cost




$50,875.00

I am requesting funding for this project to move forward this winter before the 2012 Portland Head Light opening season.

These protective measures will help insure continued enjoyment for visitors to our lighthouse facility.  Additionally, these repairs will provide protection from lead paint concerns by the US Coast Guard and allow for the interior brick structure to breath as suggested by the Maine Historic Preservation Commission.

I would be happy to address any questions you may have regarding this proposed project.
Cape Elizabeth Facilities Department

345 Ocean House Road

Cape Elizabeth, Maine 04107
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